Town of Eden

71 Old Schoolhouse Rd

Eden Mills, VT  05653

Minutes of Regular Meeting, April 23, 2019
The Eden Selectboard met at the Town Office on April 23, 2019.  Present at the meeting were:  Ricky Morin, Adam Degree, Barbara Dewyea, Justin Gillen, Nancy Roy, Candy Vear and Tracey Morin.

1. Adam opened the meeting at 6:03PM.  
To accommodate those present, the Selectboard moved to:

6.
Dog Officer Update:  

a.
The Selectboard spoke with Dog Officer, Justin Gillen about the annual canvas for unlicensed dogs.  Constable, Rachel Garfield has offered to assist him with the canvas.  Justin was provided with all necessary forms needed to begin the canvas.  Notice will be posted in the paper, on the town website and on Front Porch Forum that the canvas is in progress and all residents can expect a visit from the Dog Officer on either Sundays or Tuesdays.
b.
A report of a dog which has been wandering on North Rd was reviewed.

c.
From Additions & Deletions #2 (b) Roy – Dog Noise Complaint:  Nancy Roy spoke to the Selectboard of a violation against the Dog Ordinance.  Nancy contacted the Dog Officer last year about the same complaint, excessive barking for long periods of time.  Justin was instructed to visit the dog owner.

Returning to the agenda:

2. Additions & Deletions to the Agenda:  
Items (a) through (d) will be discussed with their associated agenda item/topic:
a.
Under #5:  Vilord written request

b.
Under #6: Roy – Dog Noise Complaint

c.
Under #10 (b):
  R.L. Morin & Sons Construction

d.
Under #14:  VLCT Govt. Accounting & Auditing Symposium
e.
Review Draft Agreement, Town use of School Property:  The draft agreement prepared by the town attorney was given to each Selectboard member for their review.  This item will be discussed at the next regular meeting, May 14, 2019.

3. Citizen Input:  None at this time.

4. Approve the Minutes of April 9, 2019 and April 17, 2019:  Barb made the motion to approve the minutes of April 9, 2019 and April 17, 2019 as written.  Approved with Ricky not voting on the April 17th meeting as he was not in attendance.
5. Beach Update:  
a.
Water maintenance:  Plumbing Solutions will be at LERA on May 6th to clean and open the water system.  Ricky will chlorinate the well head on May 1st.  As the Fryk’s will not be in Vermont on May 6th, Bob Spaulding will be asked to assist Plumbing Solutions with the water maintenance.
b.
Dana McKnight – Boat docking in same area as last year?  The property has been surveyed and the ROW for neighboring properties determined by this survey.  Barb made the motion that all boats be docked only at the three town docks, so as not to impede upon the designated legal ROW of neighboring property owners.  Approved.  A letter will be sent to Dana about this decision.
c.
From Additions & Deletions #2 (a) Vilord written request:  Dave Vilord wrote asking if he could add some 3/8” stone under his camper to eliminate the mud.  Last year he got permission to add material on the back half and this year would like to do the same on the front half.  The Selectboard did not have a problem with this.  Managers and Dave will be notified.
7.
Constable Update:  None at this time.
8.
Health Officer Update:  No update on the recent health issue has been received.
9.
Lister Department – Outside Assessment Firm Contract update:  Tracey reported continued tweaking of the agreement between Appraisal Resource Group (ARG) and Attorney Barlow.  End goal is for both ARG and the town to be protected and happy with the terms of the agreement.

10.
Road Commissioner Report:

a.
Update Knowles Flat Twin Culverts:  None at this time.
b.
Excess Weight Permits:


i.
Ernest P. Krusch.

ii.
Sean F. Krusch

From Additions & Deletions #2 (c):

i.
R.L. Morin & Sons Construction.

Barb made the motion to approve to town specifications, excess weight permits for Ernest P. Krusch, Sean F. Krusch, and R.L. Morin & Sons Construction.  Approved and signed with Ricky abstaining from the vote.  Ricky spoke to the Selectboard about non-compliance with seasonal road posting.  Working with the town office, a stamp will be acquired to stamp the town specifications to the front page of the excess weight permit as larger companies only copy the top page for their drivers to carry in their trucks, leading to misunderstanding of what is allowed and when they can travel.
c.
2019 Draft Town & Bridge Road Standards:  A letter to AOT supporting comments and revisions to the current 2013 standards by LCPC and Lamoille TAC was reviewed.  The Selectboard approved sending the letter of support.
d.
FEMA Flood Plain meeting update – Local input of maps required by 4-29-19:  Tracey will meet with Seth Jensen (LCPC) to review the questionnaire and map comments.
e.
MRGP Grant – East Hill:  Ricky and Tracey will meet with Rob Moore (LCPC) on site to review the work required, photograph the area and come up with the final design on Friday, April 26th @8:30AM.

f.
Available Services – Blow & Cote, Inc. & NA Manosh, Inc.:  This was information only of additional services provided by these companies.  The information will be kept on file.

g.
Update of other activities of Highway Dept.:  Ricky reported that work done at the construction area of Knowles Flat #13-8 held up well over the winter.  Additional wetland seed will be ordered to reseed any areas where the seed did not take hold prior to the early winter arrival.  There is still a little clean up needed at the gravel pit area.  Ricky will pull the seasonal road posting signs on May 1st.  The resolution to remove the road posting will be on the agenda for May 14th.
11.
Town Office mowing:  An email received from Robert & Sons Mowing stated they would provide the same services as in past years at the same rate of $600.00.  Ricky made the motion to continue having Robert & Sons Lawn Care provide mowing service for the town office at the rate of $600 per season.  Approved.  Candy will notify them.

12.
Town Administrative Assistant Position – review applications:  This will be addressed after all other items of the agenda have been completed.

13.
Ratify additions & deletions of April 9, 2019 meeting:

a.
Motion to adopt, approval and signing of 2019 EOP and VEM permission to share contact information form. 
b.
Motion, approval and signing of Blow & Cote, Inc. and Morse’s Directional Drilling, Inc. excess weight permits to town specifications.

Ricky made the motion to ratify the additions and deletions from the April 9, 2019 meeting as listed above in #13 (a-b).  Approved.

14.
FYI: 

a.
Emerald Ash Borer Prep in Johnson

b.
Surveys along the Tributaries to Lake Eden

c.
Town Health Officer Training offered by VLCT
d.
From Additions & Deletions #2(d) – VLCT Govt. Accounting & Auditing Symposium.


After review, all of the above were determined to be information only for the Selectboard requiring no action.  The Selectboard asked that the Health Officer Training be forwarded to Amanda Cady.
15.
Any other business:  
a.
The Selectboard reviewed the well site plan for the town office.  It was determined by this map that material being dumped by neighbors is on town property and could be detrimental to the water well.  A letter will be sent to the property owner asking this activity cease and be cleaned up.

b.
Barb asked to have the time of Selectboard meetings put on the agenda.  It normally is, but for some reason was omitted and will be corrected.
c.
Barb inquired when the holes would be fixed, the road swept and the berm removed on North Rd.  Ricky advised these would be addressed as time allows, they were plowing snow last week, only have a two man crew and would be starting their spring work as soon as time and weather permit.
d.
Barb asked if anything could be done about the littering.  The State Police can be contacted, but they will ask you to try to get a name for the items being left.  Monies spent by the town in the past on green up costs were discussed.  Green Up day is on May 4th.  It is hoped there will be a lot of support of this annual event.  Tracey will contact KNS Tire about their annual pick up of all the tires collected along Eden’s roadways.  
e.
Ricky asked the Selectboard to think about the lower end of Blakeville Rd.  This section has deteriorated.  He would like to reclaim the pavement and change culverts from RT 100 to Cooper Hill Rd, let it settle and repave the following year.  This will be placed on the agenda for the next meeting.

f.
Budget Status Report and Year End Worksheets for the town and highway were reviewed.

16.
Sign Orders (5):  Five (5) orders were reviewed and signed.

Returning to agenda item #12. Town Administrative Assistant Position –review applicants:  Adam made the motion to go into executive session to discuss employment issues.  Approved.  Executive session began at 8:20PM and ended at 9:30PM.  Adam reported review of applications with no decisions made.  Town office staff was instructed to schedule interviews.
Returning to the agenda:

17.
Adjourn:  Meeting adjourned at 9:40PM.  
Unapproved minutes. 
Tracey Morin

Town Administrative Assistant 
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